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At Next Generation Nursery & Schoolies Club ltd we have an open access policy in relation to accessing information about the nursery and parents’ own children. This policy is subject to the laws relating to data protection and document retention.  

Parents/Carers are welcome to view the policies and procedures of the nursery which govern the way in which the nursery operates. These may be viewed at any time when the nursery is open, simply by asking the nursery manager or by accessing the Policies and procedures for parents/carer file which is in the welcome are. Some policies can also be accessed on the nursery website. The nursery manager or any other relevant staff member will also explain any policies and procedures to parents/Carers or use any other methods to make sure that parents and carers understand these.

Parents/Carers are also welcome to see and contribute to all the records that are kept on their child. However, we must adhere to data protection laws and, where relevant, any guidance from the relevant agencies for child protection.  

As we hold personal information about staff and families, we are registered under data protection law with the Information Commissioner’s Office. A copy of the certificate can be viewed in the office and welcome area. All parent, child and staff information is stored securely according to the requirements of data protection registration, including details, permissions, certificates and photographic images. We will ensure that staff understand the need to protect the privacy of the children in their care as well as the legal requirements that exist to ensure that information relating to the child is handled in a way that ensures confidentiality.

The nursery’s records and documentation that are required to be kept and stored by current legislation are performed in accordance with minimum legal archiving requirements. Please refer to the record retention policy for details. 

Nursery records and documentation that are not required to be kept are deleted or destroyed in line with the current data protection laws and our Privacy Notice which can be found displayed in the office, within your new starter pack or you can request another copy. 

If Parents have a specific deletion or retention request regarding any data that we hold, please raise a query in writing and we will respond formally to your request.   

Pandemic

In the event of a national or global pandemic which results in changes to any usual nursery procedure with regards to the accessing of nursery policies by parents and carers – it will be highlighted to parents and carers at the time of any closures or events that nursery policies, procedures and information on their children can be requested and shared via email. In any closure of the nursery itself, managers may need to access children’s, families and staff information whilst away from the setting, for example If advised by the government to stay home but to keep up with the protection of the settings vulnerable children. Therefore, management then have the authority to override such policies but must adhere and uphold confidentiality at all times, ensuring that information is only used for specific reasons relating to such tasks as deemed necessary, appropriate and as directed by authorities.  

This policy will be reviewed annually and amended according to any change in law/legislation.
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